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Call to all Poets!





The Patients Council and Artlink are looking for original poems as part of the ‘Royal Edinburgh has got Talent’ theme for 2011, on the topic of ‘growth’ -  to fit in with ‘Growing Week’ (March 28th-April 1st).





If you would like to take part, please write one or two poems short enough to be read aloud (no epics!), about growth in its broadest sense – explorations of psychological or spiritual growth are welcomed as well as those concerned more directly with Nature.








You can either hand in your poems to the Patients Council Office, or email them to � HYPERLINK "mailto:info@patientscouncilreh.org.uk" ��info@patientscouncilreh.org.uk�, by 23 March.  Please include your name and contact details (so that we can contact you nearer the time), and indicate whether you wish to read the poem(s) yourself or would prefer them to be read by someone else. 





The reading will take place on


Wednesday 30th March


3.30pm-4.30pm


in the Glasshouses.











Management Committee Member





PROFILE


Patricia Whalley





I’ve been volunteering with the Patients Council for over six years.  I decided to volunteer because I attended several meetings and was very impressed.  I felt I might be able to contribute to the Council.  





I have been Chair for nearly two years now.  I am the Patients Council volunteer on one of the rehabilitation wards and I represent the Council on various committees within the hospital, NHS Lothian and City of Edinburgh Council.





It’s really important to me that service users are represented about issues and services that may influence their care.





Volunteering for the Council has helped me to gain confidence and experience.  I’ve enjoyed meeting a variety of very interesting people.  It’s wonderful to see successful outcomes from work that I have done.  Working as a ‘collective’ brings about many positive rewards, as well as support and friendship.  We share humour and experience.





I cannot think of anything that would improve my experience of the Patients Council because we have such efficient and supportive staff which means even the impossible becomes possible!








PATIENTS COUNCIL MEETING


2.00-3.30PM


Monday 28 March 2011 


THE HIVE,  ROYAL EDINBURGH HOSPITAL





COME AND MEET OUR GUEST


NAOMI SALISBURY from CAPS





Naomi will be telling us about the REH Self Harm Service 


and the CAPS Personality Disorder Project, which have 


been jointly short-listed for a Principles into Practice Award.  


The two services work together to ensure better care, 


treatment and involvement for people with a diagnosis of personality disorder.  Merrick Pope from the Self Harm 


Project is also hoping to join us.





PLEASE NOTE NEW VENUE – THE HIVE











WELCOME
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Management Committee





There are still some vacancies for service user members on our management committee.





If you would like to join us, please get in touch with David, Maggie, or any current committee member. We would be delighted to tell you more about what’s involved.  We hold drop in sessions for management committee members every Monday and the next formal management committee meeting will be held on Monday 18th April.
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The NHSScotland Resource Allocation Committee (NRAC) uses a formula to inform the allocation of funding to NHS Boards to provide Hospital & Community Health Services and GP Prescribing.  This new formula is being phased in so that all NHS Boards continue to experience real-terms growth in their allocations every year, with those below their target share getting more growth than those whose share is reducing.  


Based on the latest available data, NHS Lothian should receive 14.61% of the funding.  This share is recalculated annually and has increased in each of the last 4 years.  In 2010/11, NHS Lothian share was 13.69%, in 2011/12 it is 13.95% - significant gaps of £65m and £50m respectively from what it should be if the formula was fully implemented.  We think the formula should be fully implemented so that NHS Lothian can receive its full allocation.





Our last Patients Council Meeting


Monday 24th January 2011


We enjoyed a very interesting session with Angela Woof, Jackie Meikle, Alison Lumsden and Colin Smith which focussed on Releasing Time to Care, and Community Meetings.  Angela facilitates the introduction of Releasing Time to Care in the hospital.  The programme aims to improve ward systems to release more time for staff to engage with patients and improve the patient experience. Pilot wards have all shown an increase in the time nurses spend with patients.  Patients are involved – they are asked what changes they would like to see, complete satisfaction questionnaires and are kept informed.  Alison and Colin spoke about community meetings on wards.  Good community meetings should involve everyone in the ‘community’, provide information on activities, and offer a safe place for patients and staff to express their views and concerns.  Patients would not have to do anything they didn’t want to, but would be offered opportunities and choices.  Alison is trying to find safe ways to introduce psychotherapy onto wards, and recognises that patients have enormous potential to help and support each other.





� EMBED MSPhotoEd.3  ���


Our Project Manager, David, was involved in further work designing a play area within the grounds of the Royal Edinburgh Hospital. Following on from the design developed at a workshop in 2010, OT Jenny Simpson, Anne Elliott from Artlink and David mapped out the area identified for development. At this stage it looks like the design will have a large spiral sweeping round into small undulating mounds with a red stone and mosaic path running throughout. With a green theme in balance with its environment, it’s hoped this design will be complemented by a climbing tree and other sustainably made environmentally friendly play furniture. Jenny has since had a successful meeting to explain the ideas to Estates staff who were supportive and advised on how to move on. 





                                                                              �                                                                                                                     


The Royal Edinburgh  Hospital Patients’ Council is a registered charity, Scottish Charity No SC021800


Our offices are situated off the Link Corridor in the Andrew Duncan Clinic


Website:  www.patientscouncilreh.co.uk








The meeting is open to everyone who is using or has used the services of the Royal Edinburgh Hospital. 





Refreshments will be provided 








The  Royal Edinburgh Hospital  Patients’  Council


is an independent collective advocacy project for people who use or have used the services of the hospital. We provide a forum for common issues about mental health treatment and care and represent patients’ interests in order to improve services.  We hold general meetings every two months. To get involved with mental health issues from the service-user’s viewpoint, contact our Project Manager, David Budd or Development/Admin Worker, Maggie McIvor.


            Telephone: 0131 537 6462


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:maggie.mcivor@patientscouncilreh.co.uk" ��maggie.mcivor@patientscouncilreh.org.uk�


            � HYPERLINK "mailto:David.budd@patientscouncilreh.co.uk" ��david.budd@patientscouncilreh.org.uk�


Write: The Patients’ Council, Royal Edinburgh Hospital, Morningside Terrace, EH10 5HF





Our Management Committee:


Patricia Whalley (Chair); Kate Cullen (Vice Chair), Alison Robertson (Convenor of Management Committee), Shirley Gowers, Bruce McNally, Carol Manley,  Albert Nicolson.  Co-opted members:  Cathy Robertson, Leah Marchbank, Ross McPhail, Ronnie Jack, Eileen Hay


Patients’ Council Meetings 2011





Mondays : 2 – 4pm : 


28 March – The Hive


30 May


25 July 


26 September


AGM: 1.30–4pm : Board Room


Monday 28 November














To receive the newsletter direct,  by post or e-mail, please complete this section and return it to our Development & Administration Worker,  Maggie McIvor.


I would prefer to receive the Newsletter by post/email (delete as appropriate)


Name _______________________________________________________





Address_____________________________________________________________________________





Email 	______________________________________________________________________________














     THANK YOU


To all the staff of the REH who have passed on their compliments to the Patients Council. Staff have expressed how our services have made a real difference to not only patients but their own working lives.  We would like to say


WE COULDN’T DO IT WITHOUT YOU!


Thank You!














                    The last three months


● We have been working hard to get our new website up and running. Our members have been involved with its design from start to finish.  We hope the website can be the preferred page for ward computers. Our members told us firstly what they thought patients and former patients would want to see.  The new site is divided into sections:


HOME which has a general welcome message.


About Us which has a bit of history and how the Patients Council works


MEETINGS which clearly explains all the regular meetings we hold.


THINGS WE DO explains all our other campaigning and user involvement work including reports and a work map.


In NEWS you will find highlighted news and our regular newsletters and news articles about the Patients Council and other topics.


OTHER HOSPITAL SERVICES has a downloadable version of the REH information booklet we assisted in developing.


CONTACT US gives details on how to get in touch. 


Other features include a video player where we will feature selected footage and DVD’s of interest and a feedback form where you can let us know what you think about any topic at all.





The site will continue to evolve with new information and sections being added as we put them together so check back often!





● We have been trying to secure further funding for Maggie McIvor’s work in the Older and CAMHS services.  The grant money ran out in December 2010. Our Management Committee decided to extend the work but could only do this till end of March 2011. Maggie is working on a final report and it is staggering just how much work has been done, and how much need was met. We are hopeful the work will be funded to continue, at least till the end of the advocacy review.


● Edinburgh City Council have accepted the recommendation made in a report to move to a procurement / competitive tendering phase for advocacy services. Current services will have to put in bids for three available contracts (detailed in our past quarterly reports). An advocacy project’s survival will depend greatly on how they succeed in bidding. The Management Committee are doing all they can to ensure the Patients Council hold on to everything it has worked for over the past 22 years.  We will continue to update on this as developments happen. 





Care of Older People and CAMHS Project


We have enjoyed building good working relationships with patients, relatives and staff in both the Care of Older People’s and CAMHS services.  Our volunteers have made such a difference, helping people to express their views with confidence that they will be listened to and taken forward.  Many patients are keen to be involved in planning their own care and treatment.  All appreciate the efforts made by staff to offer and encourage them to participate in activities to alleviate inevitable periods of boredom.  Everyone is looking forward to getting outside as the weather improves!  We are hopeful that funding will be found to enable us to continue working with older and younger people beyond the end of March 2011.
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